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 Issue: 37      Date:  Monday November 14 2022 

Dear Parents & Families, 
 Thanks you to our SRC for organising 
our Remembrance Day Service last Friday. It 
is important to have the opportunity to reflect 
on those who have given so much so that we 
can enjoy our liberties and freedom in 
Australia. 
 Our SRC are also currently working on 
supporting the Good Samaritan Sisters 
mission in the Philippines. They are seeking 
donation of toys, books, pencils, etc. to 
support underprivileged children who live on 
rubbish piles. Donations can be left in either 
of the two boxes that are located in the school 
office foyer.  
CONGRATULATIONS OLIVER 
 Congratulations to Oliver R from Year 
4 who recently competed in the State 
Championships in both the 100m and the 
800m. Oliver made it through the semi –finals 
to run in each final and finished top 10 for his 
age group in both events which is an 
outstanding effort. Well Done! 
YEAR 5/6 CAMP 

Our Year 5/6 Camp will be held on 
December 5 – 7 at Forest Edge Camp in 
Neerim East. A Camp Information Session 
will be held this Wednesday, November 16, 
from  5.00pm – 6.00pm in the school hall. 
Both parents and students are welcome to 
attend. The Permission and Medical Form 
will also be released on Wednesday. Final 
payment is due by this Friday, November 18. 
PREP 2023 ORIENTATION 

Our next Prep 2023 Orientation 
Session will be held on Friday, November 18, 
from 9.30am – 11.00am. This session will be 
a Phys Ed / Art / Storytime session. 
WONDER OF LIVING PROGRAM  

OLW is offering the Wonder of Living 
Program to families of children in Years 3 - 6 
who would like support in assisting their child 
to learn about sexuality. It is a values-based, 
family orientated program that is approved by 
MACS, and supports a parent’s role as 
primary educator by modelling the delivery of 

age appropriate information from within a 
context of warm, healthy relationships. This 
is an optional program, and parents are 
welcome to decide whether they would like to 
attend the session with their child, based on 
their child’s level of development. 

Two sessions will be offered on 
November 29. Session A is open to students 
from Years 3 – 6. Session B is only for Year 
5/6 students.  

Session A will run from 4:45 - 5:45pm 
and Session B from 6:00 - 7:00pm. Year 5/6 
students and parents are welcome to come 
to Session A & B if they wish. 
CIRCUSATHON 

Our Circusathon fundraiser will be 
held this Wednesday, November 16. 
Information about the day and sponsorship 
opportunities was sent home to families last 
week. Thank you to everyone who has 
already organised their sponsorship for the 
day. At 2.30pm, there will be a Year 6 
performance and other special performers 
who will be showcasing their skills. Everyone 
is most welcome to join us for the show. 
TERM 4 EXIT TIMES 

Our House Team exit times for Term 4 
are:  

o Exit -   Latrobe– 3.20pm 
Bates – 3.25pm 
Kelly – 3.30pm 

Enjoy the week! 

 Kevin Burke 

PHRASE OF THE WEEK 
 Congratulations to everyone who 
found out that ‘jump on the bandwagon’ 
means ‘join others in doing or supporting 
something fashionable or likely to be 
successful. 

Our phrase for this week is: 
‘needle in a haystack’ 

Find out it’s meaning and see if you 
can add this phrase to your vocabulary over 
the next week. 

  

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCYNzWrC-rRpll11wQVfYA1Q/featured
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     I was really happy to have made it through to the State 
Finals. It gave me a great opportunity to test myself against 
some of the best athletes in Victoria, and I loved the 
challenge. I finished in the top 10 for my 100m and 800m 
events – this was my goal! 
     Thank you to Mrs Van Ballegooy and Mr Burke who 
trained and supported me along the journey. I want to make 
it back next year! 

Oliver R. Year 3/4K 

VICTORIAN STATE CHAMPIONSHIPS 
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Prep Myuna Farm Excursion 
Last Friday the Prep students went on their first excursion to Myuna Farm in Doveton. We all had a wonderful day and 

learnt a lot about farm life as part of our Inquiry unit ‘Paddock to Plate’. We fed many friendly animals including goats, 

kangaroos, alpacas and sheep. The Preps got to cuddle and pat guinea pigs, rabbits and baby chicks. We also went on a 

mini train ride to the wetlands and saw hundreds of bats up in the trees. To end the day all the students got to go on a pony 

ride. Everyone had a fantastic and enjoyable day! 
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Parish of Our Lady of the Way Kingsbury 
Presbytery: 13 Green Ave, Kingsbury. VIC. 3083 

 

 

Parish Administrator: Fr Joe Dong     Ph: 9467 2797  

Priest In Charge: Fr Trac Nguyen       Ph: 0488 020 364    

School Tel: 9460 6684 

Email: Kingsbury@cam.org.au 

 

Parish Website: http://www.olwkingsbury.org.au/ 

 

Mass Timetable 

Saturday – Vigil Mass: 

Sunday: 

Weekdays: Tuesday - Friday 

Rosary: Tuesday - Friday 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: 

6.00PM 

8.00AM and 10.00AM 

10.00AM 

 9.30AM 

Saturday from 5.15 to 5.45PM 

Friday from 9.15 to 9.45AM 

Baptisms and Marriages by appointment: Please ring 0488 020 364    

Welcome to you all. 
 
Entrance Antiphon:  The Lord said: I think thoughts of peace and not of affliction. 
You will call upon me, and I will answer you, and I will lead back your captives from every place. 
 
Communion Antiphon: To be near God is my happiness, to place my hope in God the Lord. 
 
Newsletter Information on 33rd Sunday – 12 and 13 November 2022 
Recipe for Discipleship 
Today recipes are more likely to be on a screen, and in a file, than on a recipe card in a wooden box. But the 
structure and layout haven’t changed all that much. Recipes are ancient and the time-tested ones were 
handed down for generations. Traditional foods are one of the characteristics that identify cultures and 
religions 
The consistency of taste over time is because of the recipe. The early church had a recipe for discipleship. 
The struggles of a world with ever-present sin and inescapable death, were like a millstone. Conversion to 
Jesus Christ was the harvest of the ripened seeds of essential grains. The millstone may grind them up, but 
by the grace of God, they became a fine flour. 
The flour was mixed with the waters of baptism, and the oil of gladness in sacramental anointing. A dash of 
salt as a preservative from evil, and the leaven of the gospels. The dough is kneaded by the loving hands of 
the Creator and let to rest to rise. The fire of the Holy Spirit transforms the dough into a loaf of bread. The 
bread of life comes down from heaven. While the bread of the last supper was unleavened and still is today, 
the recipe for discipleship needs the leaven of the Gospel. Wine is made from stomped grapes, and oil from 
crushed olives. 
These sacramental elements testify to the mercy of God, who hears the cries of those in need. Our encounter 
with the person and real presence of Jesus Christ rebuilds what sin has torn down and feeds the soul. 
Though we may be broken, stomped and crushed, we are partakers in the mystery of the body and blood of 
Jesus Christ, and anointed by the Holy Spirit with the oil of gladness. Bread is such a simple recipe, for such 
a profound mystery of faith. Yet as a fine flour, the waters of baptism and the oil of anointing prepare us to 
receive the Gospel. Prayer seasons us like salt and preserves us. We rest and rise ready for the fire of love in 
the Holy Spirit. As members of the mystical body of Christ, the church, we become transformed to be bread 
for the world. Fr Charles Lachowitzer. 
 
OLW Parish Outreach Program – Philippines 
This outreach from the parish will continues until the end of November, so it is not too late to support Sr Helen 
Mills and Dorothy O’Connor supporting Philippines Mission 2022 
Clothes and toys or books and pencils are needed for children who live on rubbish piles in the Philippines. 
The Good Samaritan sisters have a mission there and asking our support. 
Your support to our parish outreach program is very much appreciated. 
 
Priesthood and Deaconate Ordination:  

There will be three new priests and three new deacons for the Archdiocese of Melbourne. They will be 
ordained on Saturday 19 November 2022 at 10:00 am at St Patrick’s Cathedral. Please keep these young 
men and their ministries in your prayers; also, we pray for more young men and women who will response to 
God’s call to the priesthood and religious life. 

http://www.olwkingsbury.org.au/
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Parish Lunch:  

OLW Parish monthly lunch will be on Wednesday 30th November 2022 at Summerhill Hotel - 840 Plenty Rd, 
Reservoir VIC 3073. This will be the last one for the Year. You are welcome to join our parishioners for lunch 
at 12:00pm. There will be a list in the foyer of the church, please put your name down. 
 
Funeral Mass:  
There will be a funeral mass for the late Dr. Apollo Nsubuga-Kyobe at 10:30 am on Tuesday 15th November 
2022. Please keep Apollo in your prayers. 
 
There will be NO parish Mass this Tuesday. 
 
One month anniversary for Alfonsina Rodighiero:  
Rosanna and the family will join our parish Mass at 10:00 am this Sunday in praying for Alfonsina on the one-
month anniversary of her passing. 
 
Weekly Collection:  
Two weekends of 29-30 October and 05-06 November: First Collection: $1910 and Second Collection: $1519. 
Thank you so much for your support. 
 
Message from Fr. Terry: 
 Hi Trac, please pass on my sincere thanks to all involved and all who attended on Sunday. It was a great 
occasion for the parish together and for me to attend, and to share what we built up over the last 25 years. To 
be able to speak with everyone was a great joy for me to share many memories and receive many goodwill 
wishes and cards for my retirement. 
I am truly grateful and will remember the day for many years. Please keep praying for me as I will for you all. 
Thank you. 
 
Mass of Anointing: We will celebrate the Sacraments of Anointing during our weekend Masses on 26 and 27 
November 2022. 
 

Eucharistic Ministers: 

12th Nov:      6pm Jim Conway           13th Nov:      8am Gerard Dowling              10am A Mattia 

19th Nov:      6pm Jenny Glover          20th Nov:     8am Martina Dowling              10am Margaret Leonard 

        

Readers: 

12th Nov:      6pm Frank Williams     13th Nov:       8am Gerard Dowling                10am Evelyn Ginger 

19th Nov:      6pm Jenny Glover        20th Nov:       8am Martina Dowling              10am Margaret Leonard  

      

 

Fr. Trac 

Priest in Charge 

____________________________________________________________________________ 

Online Donation 

1st Collection:  is for the support of our parish, its welfare and maintenance. (Taken up after the homily). 

Name: Kingsbury Parish Church 
BSB: 083 347 A/C: 68643 0901 

2nd Collection: is for the support of our Parish Priest, the Archbishop, the sick and retired priests and priests in 
less fortunate areas of the Archdiocese of Melbourne. (Taken up after the prayers of the faithful). 

Name: Our Lady of the Way Parish Presbytery 
BSB: 083 347 A/C: 66765 5224 

We appreciate your generous support to the parish and priest of Our Lady of the Way. 

 

At Our Lady of the Way, Kingsbury Parish we hold the care, safety and wellbeing of children and young people as 
a central and fundamental responsibility of our parish.  
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